
Team, 

I’m delighted to report that IEEE-USA MOVE had a very successful Giving Tuesday last 
year. Generous donors like you contributed over $6,140, with a match of $2,740 yielded 
a total of $8,880. This was more than double what was donated the previous year! I 
cannot thank you enough for your generosity. 

This year I continue to serve on the MGA GUOS Committee, and am working with the 
vTools committee to improve tools that Sections use to track the health of their 
Sections. I’m still serving on the IEEE Governance Committee, and as part of my work 
on the Governance Committee, I’m leading a working group to review both the 
Organizational Unit Alignment Committee (OUAC) & Strategy and Alignment Committee 
(SAC). Starting this year, I’m serving on the IEEE Conference Committee Nominations 
and Appointments Committee, and the MGA Governance Committee where our goals 
are to make IEEE volunteers’ (like you!) lives easier, improve visibility across units, 
improve continuity of leadership, and improve both communication and alignment 
across units. 

I’m planning to attend SoutheastCon in March, and the week before that I will be in 
New Orleans for the MGA Mini-Series meetings. 

I wish you all a happy new year, and I thank for all you do for IEEE! 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Theresa Brunasso  
IEEE R3 Past Director 


